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Butler County Board of Elections 
Board Meeting Minutes 

May 10, 2023 
 
The Butler County Board of Elections met on Wednesday, May 10, 2023, at 1:00 p.m., for a 
regular meeting. Roll call was taken and present were Member mariann penska, Member Todd 
Hall, Member Chris Wunnenberg, Director Nicole Unzicker, Deputy Director Eric Corbin, Early 
Voting Administrator Stephanie Webb, and Poll Worker Administrator/Executive Assistant 
Melissa Trotta. 
 
Member penska presented Document 1, Bills. Member Wunnenberg moved to approve the bills 
on Document 1; seconded by Member Hall. Roll Call: 
Chairman Cloud  absent 
Member penska  yea 
Member Hall   yea 
Member Wunnenberg yea 
All in favor; motion carried. 
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Member penska presented Document 2, minutes of the April 10, 2023, meeting. Member 
Wunnenberg moved to approve April 10, 2023, meeting minutes on Document 2; seconded by 
Member Hall. Roll Call: 
Chairman Cloud  absent 
Member penska  yea 
Member Hall   yea 
Member Wunnenberg yea 
All in favor; motion carried. 
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Director Unzicker stated there are no directives, advisories, or memorandums. 
 
Under New Business, Director Unzicker presented Document 3, Validate and Invalidate 
Provisional Ballots Cast in the May 2, 2023, Special Election. Director Unzicker stated there are 
a total of 55 valid provisional ballots, and 27 invalid provisional ballots. She presented the 
following invalid ballots, 10 provisional ballots are invalid because the voters were not 
registered to vote in Ohio, 16 provisional ballots that are invalid because of identification, and 1 
provisional ballot is invalid because the voter cast their ballot at the wrong polling location. 
Director Unzicker explained the 16 provisional ballots that were invalid because of 
identification was due to the voter not checking the box verifying they had shown valid 
identification to the pollworker. Director Unzicker stated the e-poll books were also used to 
verify that the voter did not show identification. Member penska asked if voters could cure 
their ballot. Director Unzicker said yes, the voter had until Saturday, May 4, 2023, to come to 
the board to provide valid identification. All board members reviewed the 16 ballots. There was 
a short discussion regarding the new identification requirements for provisional ballots. 
Member Wunnenberg made a motion to approve the 55 valid provisional ballots and to 
invalidate the 27 invalid ballots; seconded by Member Wunnenberg. Roll Call:  
Chairman Cloud  absent 
Member penska  yea 
Member Hall   yea 
Member Wunnenberg yea 
All in favor; motion carried. 
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Deputy Director Corbin presented Document 4, Candidates to be Certified to the November 7, 
2023, General Election. Deputy Director Corbin stated the candidates have met the statutory 
requirements to appear on the ballot. Member Wunnberg moved to certify the candidates as 
listed on Document 4; seconded by Member Hall. Roll Call: 
Chairman Cloud  absent 
Member penska  yea 
Member Hall   yea 
Member Wunnenberg yea 
All in favor; motion carried. 

 
 
 
Under General Updates, Director Unzicker stated post-election meetings will be scheduled for 
the week of May 15, 2023. 
 
Director Unzicker informed the board members that the 2023 Summer Conference will not be 
online. She said the board member’s reservations are made for June 26, 2023, to June 28, 2023. 
Members of the board confirmed the dates. 
 
Director Unzicker stated that the board may know today if there will be an August election.  
 
Director Unzicker said Poll Worker Administrator Melissa Trotta has indentified Precinct 
Election Officials (PEOs) who have worked twenty-five or more elections. She stated they would 
like to recognize those individuals for their dedication and that Poll Worker Administrator 
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Trotta will be taking the lead on that project. Member Wunnenberg suggested pens as an 
appreciation gift. Member Hall asked if all PEOs were recognized annually. Deputy Director 
Corbin stated there was an appreciation breakfast in 2017. He said the board planned to do one 
in 2020, but could not due to COVID-19. Director Unzicker said they plan to have one annually 
going forward. Deputy Director Corbin stated the Ohio Association of Election Officials 
suggested the idea of sending birthday cards to PEOs for appreciation and the poll worker 
department is currently working on sending those to our PEO’s. 
 
Member Wunnenberg moved to go into Executive Session to discuss personnel according to 
O.R.C. 121.22(G)(1) at 1:22 p.m.; seconded by Member Hall. Roll Call: 
Chairman Cloud  absent 
Member penska  yea 
Member Hall   yea 
Member Wunnenberg yea 
All in favor; motion carried. 
 
At 2:09 p.m. Member penska stated the Board is back in session.  
 
With no further business, Member Hall moved to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Member 
penska. Roll call: 
Chairman Cloud  absent 
Member penska  yea 
Member Hall   yea 
Member Wunnenberg yea 
All in favor; motion carried. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 2:10 p.m.  
 
 
 Absent        
__________________________   __________________________ 
Frank Cloud, Chairman    Nicole Unzicker, Director 
 
 
__________________________  __________________________ 
Todd Hall, Member    Chris Wunnenberg III, Member 
 
 
________________________ 
mariann penska, Member  
 


